stray items and hybrid materials present additional problems in
making up individual reels. These considerations require a con-
tinuing readjustment of the arrangement scheme to meet new sit-
uations and to allow for contingencies arising in future prepara-
tion of reels. Notes and cross references in the table of contents
are being used as aids in locating and correlating materials which
may logically appear to be displaced from a normal order. In
time a general index of the collection will provide a more adequate
finding tool.

William J. Kimmel, photographer of the initial Legislative
Journals Microfilm Project, through his initiative and resource-
fulness, contributed greatly toward the working out of a system of
extensive microcopy collecting. He has continued to serve the
project as liaison in coordinating the editorial phase of the work
with those phases done in the laboratory. Peter L. Long and
James C. Hiatt filmed most of Class A material during the expanded
project. Pauline E, and William R. Pullen arranged the materials
and prepared the tables of contents. Proper reference citation to
be made by users of the microfilms will be RSUS., followed by the
reel symbol and number and the unit number.

The Check-List of Legislative Journals published in 1938 by
the National Association of State Libraries served as a guide in the
location of journals and was an invaluable aid in planning the initial
work. The Supplement Check List, published in 1941, was the re-

sult of additional findings made by the project.




